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HEREFORD CITY COUNCIL MEETING - MINUTES – 2 DECEMBER 2014


  HEREFORD CITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COUNCIL

TUESDAY 2 DECEMBER 2014

PRESENT:
The Right Worshipful the Mayor of Hereford, Cllr Tawn and Cllrs Andrews, Boulter, Chappell, Chave, Edwards, Kay, Kenyon, Michael, Nenadich, Nicholls, Oliver, Preece and Toon. 

NOT PRESENT: Cllr Carwardine

The Finance Officer was substituting for the Town Clerk.
C2014/15.82
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Members received apologies for absence from Cllrs North and Vaughan-Powell and Wilcox.

C2014/15.83
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

Members received no declarations of interest made by Members under the Herefordshire Code of Conduct pursuant to the Localism Act 2011 in respect of items on the agenda.  

C2014/15.84
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

There were no questions from members of the public.
C2014/15.85
YOUTH COUNCIL







    

Members received a presentation from Mr Will Edwards, HVOSS, in relation to the above.

The presentation covered the following points:

· Recommendations for a youth council.
· Benefits of having youth involvement. 
· Reduction of anti social behaviour. 
· Consult with more people by using young people through social media. 
· Young people will help the Council be more useful in supporting funding bids and sustainable communities. 
· A youth council must be meaningful and must influence decision makers. 
· A youth council must not be tokenistic. 
· Share resources. 
· HVOSS can provide the training for the young people who will be involved with the youth council. 
· Recommendations are as on the document dated 14 October 2014 as circulated prior to the commencement of this meeting. 
· Consult with young people and allow young people to bring their issues to the Council.
· Council must draw up Job descriptions for the young people involved in the youth council. 
· Need relevant issues to discuss. 
· Links in to national citizenship. 
· Youth council to be facilitated by a youth worker which would be provided by HVOSS.
· HVOSS would need a budget/funding from Hereford City Council to facilitate this.
· Dissemination of information through schools.
· Cllr Edwards informed Members he had met with Mr Edwards when he was Mayor about using which ever vehicles available to facilitate the involvement of young people. What has happened since then; 18 months ago?  - Mr Edwards explained that his post is currently funded from HVOSS reserves and unless he gets funding from somewhere then his job will go.
· Lot of schools and other groups in Hereford have youth councils is this not just reinventing the wheel? - No this is about bringing all these people together as one group. 
· How much money are you asking the City Council for to deliver this?
· What will be the benefits to the City Council to justify any funding put in to this idea?
· The City Council will benefit from them buying in to the idea. 
· The youth are well represented on the City Council with councillors continually engaging with them and listening to the young people of the City. 
· There are other groups of young people in the City that are not listened to and it's about tapping in to those groups. 
· Because youth services have gone there is no funding out there for youth work. If youth had a pot of money they could do things with that money.
· HVOSS also facilitates other youth groups in the county. 
· Town Councils need to and are now supporting youth centres.
· Some of the work laid out in the document is already being delivered at Close House and the City Council is already funding Close House for this work on an annual basis to support the organisation and the youth worker there. The EPIC’s are a fantastic group of youngsters who work in the community.
· Mr Edwards responded informing Members that Close House is only representing one group of young people. What he would like to see is a collaborative group not just Close House.
· Is the list of youth groups in the document a definitive list?
· One of the significant pieces of work delivered to date by the City Council are the adult and young person’s surveys that are being disseminated at road show events. The Civic and Community Development Officer collates and evaluates that information for the City Council providing us with important data. 
· If an idea is simple and you are struggling to explain it then it suggests you are not sure of what your focus is for this project and what you are trying to achieve. 
· Mr Edwards confirmed the City Council needs a youth worker to bring youth groups together to make a youth council successful.
Cllr Oliver left the meeting at 6.35pm.

Cllr Edwards thanked Mr Edwards for his presentation and explained to Members in his view there is no new information in this document that differs to what the City Council has already discussed in the past and he cannot actually see what the City Council are being asked to achieve.

Cllr Edwards proposed the City Council awaits a document to be drafted by Mr Edwards setting out the delivery mechanisms together with a budget for consideration at the next meeting of Council. Cllr Chave seconded this proposal and asked that the Governance and Procedures Committee consider at its next meeting drafting a youth policy for this council.

The proposal was put to the vote and it was

RESOLVED:
Mr Edwards is to draft a report setting out the delivery mechanisms together with a projected budget for the formation and delivery of a Youth Council for consideration at the next meeting of Council. 

The Governance and Procedures Committee consider at its next meeting drafting a youth policy for this council.
C2014/15.86
MINUTES 







               

It was proposed by Cllr Edwards and seconded by Cllr Boulter to approve and sign the minutes of the Meeting of the City Council held on the 21 OCTOBER 2014.
 Cllr Nenadich asked that the beefy boys to be congratulated and recognised with a High Town event delivered by the City Council. Some discussions took place in relation to this matter with Cllr Toon informing Members a Mayor’s commendation for the Beefy Boys had been recommended by the Community Development Committee on the 18 November 2014. Members were advised that this was not an item on either the Council or Community Development agendas so therefore no resolution could be made on the matter and that this item will be on the agenda for the next meeting of Full Council for consideration.
Cllr Nenadich informed Members he had spoken with the manager of the Old Market site as he had promised and that they have indicated they would be more than happy to work with the City Council in relation to ensuring both the Old Market site and High Town benefit from any events or activities organised in the future. Cllr Nenadich said he will ask the Town Clerk to make contact with the site manager.
Cllr Chave asked for two amendments to the Council minutes; point 14/15.73 reads City of Culture the correct title should be City of Culture 2021 and point 14/15.79 events and tourism on offer and not just events as written.
The above amendments to the minutes of the meeting of the City Council held on the 21 OCTOBER 2014 were agreed and it was unanimously 

RESOLVED:

Members approved the minutes of the Meeting of the City Council held on the 21 October 2014 including the agreed above amendments and the Chairman duly initialled, signed and dated them accordingly.
C2014/15.87
MAYOR’S COMMUNICATION

Members received communications from The Right Worshipful the Mayor as follows:

· At the HVOSS AGM recognition was given to the City Council for the support they gave to the Here For the City project.
· The Mayor informed Members they are all invited by Rev Preb Paul Towner to attend a shop keeper’s dinner. The theme of the meal this year would be shop keepers. It will consist of a 3 course evening meal with 3 key speakers. The guests attending will be a mixture of councillors, shop keepers and religious members.
· The Mayor also informed Members their invitation to the Christmas dinner will be circulated at the close of the meeting. The evening will be slightly different for this year and those attending will be required to participate in the evenings events and there will be prizes. The date of the meal is Thursday 18 December.
C2014/15.88
HEREFORD AREA PLAN





 
    

An update on the current position in relation to the Hereford Area Plan was circulated to Members with the agenda.

Cllr Andrews informed Members she was not at the meeting on the 10 October 2014. From feedback she had received from Parish Councils around the City boundaries have indicated they do not wish to participate with any Hereford Local Area Plan. 
Cllr Edwards informed Members he had requested the Town Clerk produce a paper to update the Council on the progress and current position in relation to the Hereford Local Area Plan. 
The Mayor asked that information about the City Council’s process with regard to the delivery of the Hereford Area Plan is placed on the Hereford City Council website.
C2014/15.89
HEREFORD RIVER CARNIVAL 2015




   

Members received a recommendation from the meeting of the Community Development Committee 3 November 2014 in relation to the large grant application for £5,000 towards the costs of the delivery of the 2015 festival.

Cllr Kenyon gave a brief over view of the application and the discussions that had taken place and proposed the recommendation to award £2,500 to the River Carnival which will be specifically for the delivery of the carnival on the day in relation to marquee and toilet hire as laid out in the application. This was seconded by Cllr Edwards and echoed by Cllr Nenadich. It was unanimously 


RESOLVED:

To award £2,500 to the River Carnival Group which will be specifically for the delivery of the carnival on the day in relation to the marquee and toilet hire as laid out in the application.
C2014/15.90
HEREFORD STREET PASTORS




  
 

Members received a recommendation from the meeting of the Community Development Committee 3 November 2014 in relation to the large grant application for £5,000 towards the costs of new uniforms and training of a further 50 Street Pastors.

Cllr Kenyon proposed to award £2,000 as laid out in the recommendation from the Community Development Committee. Cllr Edwards seconded the proposal and it was unanimously 


RESOLVED:


To award £2,000 towards the costs of uniforms and training new volunteer Street Pastors.

To include in the letter of award the City Council’s concerns in relation to the delivery costs of the Street Pastors project.
C2014/15.91
DRAFT MINUTES 

Members noted the minutes of the Community Development Committee grants meeting held on the 3 November 2014 and the draft minutes of the routine meeting held on the 18 November 2014. 



   

      

Members noted the draft minutes of the Meetings of the Planning Committee held on the 5 November 2014 and 26 November 2014.


    

Members noted the draft minutes of Finance & Policy Committee held on the 11 November 2014.









    

C2014/15.92
REPORTS FROM REPRESENTATIVES OF OUTSIDE BODIES

Reports from members who have attended meetings of Outside Bodies were as follows:

	 

	a) Municipal Charities (Cllrs Polly Andrews, Aubrey Oliver and Anna Toon)

	Cllr Andrews informed Members that the charity has recently provided four new dwellings. Single one bedroom flats are now highly sort after. 


	b) Herefordshire Market Towns Forum (Cllrs Polly Andrews, Charles Nicholls & Brian Wilcox)

	Cllr Nicholls informed Members there had been no meeting since the last meeting of Council. Mr Kerry, the Town Clerk minutes the meetings. Cllr Tony Johnson who attended one of their meetings had promised to come to every meeting but since that meeting has only sent a substitute 


	c) HALC Executive Committee (Cllrs Anna Toon, Carwardine & Vaughan-Powell)

	Cllr Toon informed Members she had been unable to attend the last meeting as she was away. A three tier award system was now going to be implemented for Quality Councils. The levels are: Foundation, at which level Clerks do not need to be CiLCA qualified, Gold Award and Gold Plus Award. 


	d) SAM (Cllrs Anna Toon & Carwardine )

	No meeting


	e) The Enterprise Zone Stakeholder Group  (Cllr Tawn)

	 No meeting


	f) Three Choirs Festival (Cllrs Liz Chave & Jason Kay)

	 Report as circulated


	g) Hereford Twinning Association (The Mayor)

	No activity at the moment. Last meeting was cancelled.


	h) Hereford City Tourism Group (Cllr Chave with Cllr Tawn as reserve)

There will be a leaflet coming out next year about what is happening in Hereford.
i) Hereford in Bloom (Cllr Kenyon)

Moving aloft with their plans for next year.



	j) NALC Larger Councils Committee (Cllr Wilcox)

Cllr Wilcox was not present to give a report.


	k) New Hereford University Working Group (Cllrs Tawn and Toon)
No meeting since.
l) Close House (Cllr Wilcox)


 Cllr Wilcox was not present to give a report.
C2014/15.93
TOWN CLERK’S COMMUNICATIONS




 

Members received communications from the Town Clerk via the Finance Officer as follows:

· Members to collect their invitations for the Christmas meal at the end of meeting.
Councillors voiced their concerns about the amount of feedback from newly installed PA system and asked that the Town Clerk is asked to check the balance of the system to try and eliminate this in the future. 
C2014/15.94
DATE OF NEXT MEETING



Members noted the date of the next meeting is 13 JANUARY 2015 

There being no further business the Chairman called the meeting closed at 7pm.
Signed…………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

Dated………………………………………………………………………………………………………………


